THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

CHAIRMAN Martin P. Honigberg

COMMISSIONERS Kathryn M. Bailey Michael S. Giairno

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR Debra A. Howland

11115

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSIO 21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, N.H. 03301-2429

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964

Tel. (603) 271-2431

FAX (603) 271-3878

Website: www.puc.nh.gov

June 4, 2019

Re:

DW 19-011, Hampstead Area Water Company, Inc. Petition to Expand Franchise in the Town of Salem Extension of Deadline for Staff Recommendation

To the Parties:

On May 31, 2019, Commission Staff (Staff) filed a letter requesting an extension of the deadline for filing Staff's recommendation that is contained in the procedural schedule approved by the Commission. Staff requested the Commission to extend the deadline to June 28, 2019, stating Staff requires additional time to complete its recommendation. Counsel for Hampstead Area Water Company, Inc., assented to the request.

The Commission has reviewed Staff's request for extension of deadline and determined that the standard for an extension of time contained in N.H. Code Admin. Rules Puc 202.04 has been satisfied. Accordingly, Staff's request has been granted, and its recommendation shall now be filed on or before Friday, June 28, 2019.

Sincerely,

Debra A. Howland

Executive Director

cc:

Service List (Electronically)

Docket File

Printed: 6/4/2019

Executive.Director@puc.nh.gov
aaugeri@lewisbuilders.com
amanda.noonan@puc.nh.gov
bob@lewisbuilders.com
charlie@hampsteadwater.com
Chris@HampsteadWater.com
Christopher.tuomala@puc.nh.gov
harold@lewisbuilders.com
jayson.laflamme@puc.nh.gov
john@lewisbuilders.com
judy@lewisbuilders.com
ocalitigation@oca.nh.gov
robyn.descoteau@puc.nh.gov
stephenpsteyr@yahoo.com
steve.frink@puc.nh.gov